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To whom it may concern:

It is my pleasure to write this letter of reference for Sarah Titus.  Sarah completed seven weeks of her student teaching at Monadnock Regional Middle High School from January, 17, to March, 8, 2012.  During that time, I was her cooperating teacher.  Monadnock Regional Middle High School is a regional school for students, grade 7 through 12, from Sullivan, Richmond, Troy, Fitzwilliam, Roxbury, Richmond and Gillsum and Swanzey. New Hampshire.  Although the towns in the district are small rural towns, the student population at Monadnock is approximately 900.  

During Sarah’s time at Monadnock, she taught physical education to both middle school and high school classes.  Her responsibilities ultimately included teaching five classes daily, assisting in one class and all regular duties expected of professional staff.  Other work related experiences included, faculty meetings, department meetings, work shop participation, parental phone calls, detention supervision, and record keeping typical of most secondary school settings.  Additionally, Sarah worked with the computer program, “Power School”, with weekly grade updates and aided in the completion of mid-term progress reports.  Sarah taught units in basketball, and volleyball, and assisted and co-taught units in speedball and floor hockey and pickleball.  She also experienced a number of large group activities where she had the opportunity to team teach with the other two physical educators in the department.  Because of the timing of Sarah’s student teaching, she was also involved in the mid term exams and student orientation for the second semester.
Sarah has demonstrated significant growth in several areas over the past seven weeks. Among the most noteworthy are, rapport with her students, classroom management, time management, classroom presence and officiating.  Her improved confidence has positively impacted all of these areas.  Sarah is a quick learner and on most occasions, she was able to improve in these areas after receiving a little feedback or problem solving in our post lesson discussions.  As she progresses though her elementary placement, I’m certain she will continue to grow in all of these areas. 
Sarah has many areas of strength that should also be noted.   She is far above average with classroom management and discipline.  She does not back down from disciplinary situations and treats her students with consistency and fairness, even when difficult situations arise.  Sarah also works well as a department member, takes feedback well from the whole department and contributes to team teaching opportunities with professionalism.  Her ability to remain flexible has served her well throughout her placement, as she has successfully adjusted her plans at the last minute.  She has been challenged with snow days, shortened days, cancelled classes, and changed schedules and has had no difficulty.  Sarah would make an excellent addition to any faculty and it is without reservation that I recommend her for a secondary teaching position.

Sincerely
Maureen E. Kavanagh

Physical Education Teacher

Monadnock Regional Middle High School  
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